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Forsmark NPP is situated 100 miles north of Stockholm on
the east coast. Te owner is Forsmark Power Group in
which te Swedish State Power Board is the ain sare
holder.

The plant has 3 units of about 1 000 MWe each. The annual
net production is about 22 TWh, which means 16 of
the Swedish electric power consumption.

Forsmark was the only Swedish nuclear power plant not yet
operating at all at the time of te nuclear power referen-
dum in 1980. The first two units were ready for loading
when prime minister Olof Palme suddenly in 1979, due to a
strong party opinion after the TMI-accident, agreed to the
centerparty's demand for a referendum.

So - for one year - the pioneers in Forsmark did not know
if there would be any nuclear power production at all in
their plant.

The neighbourhood of Forsmark means for us a radius of
about 50 miles from the station, which means about 100 000
inhabitants, including a lot of summer house owners.

The first building in use in Forsmark 1973 - seven years
before operation start - was our visitors center in the
entrance floor of the watertower.

Since then 400 000 people have visited us. Of our 100 000
.neighbours" 50% have paid at least one visit to the sta-
tion.

The visitors programmes are the most important activities
towards the Swedes. To let visitors into a reactorhall bal-
cony, a few meters above the high level waste close to the
reactor, is a good way to explain the nuclear power. Many
visitors also feel privileged when they together with their
friends are able to investigate the radiation protection
monitors, where the Chernobyl disaster first time was de-
tected outside the Soviet Union one monday morning in april
1986.

Since 1983 we advertise positive Wd negative things in the
operation of the reactors. Electricity supplyavailability,
employment, radiation dose to the employees, radioactive
outlet into air and sea, operational problems, events etc.
are published by us in the local newspapers quarterly.

Our experience is that negative publicity, based on author-
ity reports or opposite people, has decreased. Sometimes
the advertisement itself has been followed up by the news-
papers, presented as original news. By the vay, the ost
important for us is to have the initiative all the time and
to be able to describe our items with our own words,
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especially operational problems.

Similar to Oskarshamn Power Group we edit a magazine -
Forsmarks Tidning - twice a year since 1980, the year of
operation start.The magazine is distributed to about 65.000
homes, to authorities, politicians, employees, private com-
panies etc. Our tenth publishing year has started and we
keep on presenting the life in Forsmark to people around
us. 50% of the neighbours read the magazine. I think we
have to be satisfied with that.

Through the years of operation in Forsmark we have learned
that te relations to the local newspapers journalists are
more valuble and important than other media relations at
all. We know from our surveys that our neighbours rely on
us - even more than they trust the authorities as regards
nuclear power information.

We also learned that on the "Chernobyl day" in Forsmark
when - for the first six hours - most people thougt that
something terrible had happened in Forsmark ...


